Box 83, Neuropsychology Department
R3 Neurosciences
Addenbrooke’s Hospital

15" November 2010

Richard Howe
Trust Hearing, December 1%t 2010

Dear Mr Howe,

We are writing to express our support for Narinder Kapur following the shocking news that
he may be dismissed from his post as Consultant Neuropsychologist here at Addenbrooke’s
hospital.

Narinder has been the bedrock of the department throughout all of our posts here in the
Neuropsychology department. Georgina joined him as a trainee just after his appointment
and has worked with him for the last 7 years. Fiona has worked here for the last 2 years,
and Mariella for 15 months.

From a professional point of view, Narinder has been meticulous in his running of the
department. He has provided us all with clear guidelines regarding our various
responsibilities and day-to-day activities, and regularly provides exceptional quality
supervision and CPD sessions to Georgina and Mariella. He is renowned in
Neuropsychology circles for his great contribution to academic and clinical research and
literature, and is highly regarded by all his colleagues for his second-to-none knowledge of
all things neuropsychological. This font of knowledge would be a great loss to
Addenbrooke’s hospital, should Narinder no longer be here.

Narinder has been dedicated to his work here, putting in long hours week in week out, and
rarely taking annual leave. He is committed to providing excellent patient care and is always
thinking of ways to try and improve our delivery of a high quality service. He has been
moved by the difficult circumstances which befall a number of the patients we see, and has
gone out of his way to help a number of patients in particular. For example, he has offered
out-of-hours sessions to those who cannot attend appointments during the day, and on one
occasion paid the taxi fare for a lady who could not get here any other way. He is often
thanked by the patients he sees for his help and compassion.

From a social point of view, we have all developed a very good working relationship with
Narinder. He has been generous in his support of us all, whether on a professional or
personal level, and has been adaptive to our own individual needs. He has taken interest in
our lives inside and outside of work, and for special occasions has treated us all to lunch or
an evening meal.

In short, Narinder’s presence here would be greatly missed. We would struggle to maintain
a quality service, and we would all be very sad to see him go.

Yours sincerely,

Georgina Browne Mariella Gregori Fiona Aschmann
Clinical Psychologist Assistant Psychologist Medical Secretary
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